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HIMALAYA SHOP

Shop ph 866 7224 Anette 021 139 7838 Home ph 07 866 6865

Colville Social Service Collective (CSSC) would like to gratefully acknowledge the following
funding organisations: NZ Lottery Grants Board, COGS, Creative New Zealand,Trust Waikato,
Ministry of Social Development, The Tindall Foundation, Len Reynolds Trust,
A.N.Z Staff Foundation, Coromandel Bizarre Trust, Child Youth and Family, Ministry for Culture
& Heritage, Waikato Regional Council, Sky City Hamilton, Dept of Internal Affairs,Thames
Coromandel District Council.

Kia ora,
Maybe not quite so hot now. Still plenty on, have a tranquil March. Times

winged chariot affects us all ! .

Next CSSC monthly Trustee meeting: Tuesday 20th March at 3pm.

Guidelines for Panui Contributors

Deadline for contributions to the APRIL issue is: SUNDAY 18thMarch.
Email your news, notices, advertisements, jokes, recipes, dreams, handy hints.
Send images as jpeg, pdf, word, pages & open office document, or post, phone or drop into CSSC.
Contributions welcome, though not always used. CSSC may edit contributions.
For our advertising rates, see our website: cssc@colville.org.nz
Getting the Panui if you live outside the free delivery area:
For an electronic copy: email us with 'subscription' in the subject line.
For a mailed copy: email/phone us. Subscription cost is $20 per annum.
Contact us on 07 866 6920 Email - panui@colville.org.nz
Disclaimer: The opinions expressed in this publication are not necessarily those of CSSC.

Hi there,
We won't be open every day so IF THE FLAGS ARE OUT, WE ARE IN!

Cheers Rob & Anette.

Public Notice - World Peace Chanting at Moon
Now is the time, all will be fine, world peace is near, have no fear.

S.G.I. Bhudist World Peace Chanting
SUNDAY 4TH MARCH 10 AM.

at Moon next to UMU .
See you there. Bring cushion or chair.
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COLVILLE SOCIAL SERVICE COLLECTIVE SUPPORTING THE FAR NORTHERN

COROMANDEL COMMUNITIES

Youth Sailing Academy
The 2018 sailing season is underway! Lessons began
February 12 and continue every second Monday at Otautu.
Our numbers have swelled and some of the older cadets
are ready to graduate onto larger boats - so if anyone has
an old Laser or similar stashed under the house, please get in touch. We are
also on the lookout for a small shed or a patch of dirt to park a container at
Otautu so our volunteers don't have to ferry trailer-loads of boats back and fourth
each lesson - all ideas welcome.
Contact Commodore Spike: 022 419 5524 - Happy sailing!

Flying Books!
Order books from the Thames Library and have them delivered and collected in
Colville! If that idea tickles your fancy contact Spike Mountjoy: 022 419 5524 or
spike.mo@gmail.com

COLVILLE ARTS FEST 30.3 - 2.4. 2018 See attached flyer

SENIORNET	
	

Nathan	will	continue	to	offer	guidence	to	those	over	50’s	who	need	
help	with	electronic	devices.	Every	second	Wednesday		

March	7th	&	21st		April	4th	&	18th			
	

																					SENIORS	DRIVER	REFRESHER	COURSE	
	

A	refresher	course	to	look	at	rules	and	regulations	,	using	
prescription	drugs	and	driving,	etc.	No	vehicle	required.	No	tests	or	
assessments.	FREE!	So	take	the	chance	to	develop	your	driving	skills.	

Coromandel,	Thursday	5th	April.		
Booking	essential.	Phone	Age	Concern	07	8689790	
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Colville	 Harbour	 Care	 has	 funds	 to	 contribute	 to	 the	 fencing	 and	
planting	of	wetlands	and	waterways	that	feed	into	Colville	Bay.		However,	
we	 recognise	 there	 are	 many	 questions	 and	 concerns	 out	 there,	 so	 we	 have	 invited	 those	 with	
experience	to	come	and	talk	to	us.			
Gill	and	Kevin	(Forest	Bridge	Trust,	Kaipara),	Andrew	and	Jenny	Hayes	(Waikato	farmers),	and	Fred	
Litchwark	 (farmer	 and	 founder	 of	Whaingaroa	 Harbour	 Care)	 will	 talk	 about	 their	 experiences	 of	
fencing	and	replanting	natives	on	their	 farms.	This	 is	an	opportunity	to	ask	questions	and	get	some	
practical	ideas.		
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

Time	to	collect	seed		
Seed	has	set	earlier	than	usual	this	year	possibly	due	to	the	warm	weather.	
Colville	Harbour	 Care	 is	 eco-sourcing	 seed	 from	 the	western	 catchments	
(from	Papa	Aroha	 to	 Port	 Jackson)	 to	 grow	 in	 our	 nursery.	 Eco-sourcing	
means	collecting	seed	from	native	trees	close	to	where	you	want	to	replant.	
Seeds	collected	in	this	manner,	means	the	trees	are	better	adapted	to	local	
conditions	 and	 more	 likely	 to	 survive.	 It	 also	 maintains	 genetic	
variation/whakapapa.	 (See	 the	 Eco-sourcing	 pamphlet	 in	 centre	 of	 April	
Pānui	for	more	info.)		
Saltwater	Paspalum	workshop:	5	March,	5pm	

Colville	Foreshore	
This	 invasive	 subtropical	 grass	 is	 growing	 in	 small	 patches	 on	 the	 Colville	 Foreshore.	We	want	 to	
address	it	before	it	takes	over	as	it	has	done	elsewhere.		Local	research	shows	the	best	way	to	control	
it	is	to	spray	it	with	a	selective	herbicide.	This	allows	the	native	sea	meadow	to	remain	and	causes	less	
damage	to	the	soil	and	native	plants	than	hand	pulling	 it.	Please	come	along	if	you	would	 like	more	
information	on	controlling	the	Salt	Water	Paspalum.		
Working	bees	&	BBQ:	10am	–	12:30pm,	3rd	Saturday	of	every	month	
If	you	would	like	email	or	text	reminders	about	working	bees	please	contact	Beth	(see	below).			
We	will	be	keeping	it	fun	and	focusing	on	removing	weeds	in	public	areas	of	the	Colville	Bay	estuary	
and	 on	 coastal	 strips	 around	 Colville	 Bay.	 We	 will	 also	 have	 one	 off	 working	 bees	 at	 the	 Colville	
Harbour	Care	nursery.		Being	part	of	a	working	bee	is	a	great	way	to	stay	in	touch	with	what	we	are	up	
to	and	how	we	are	working	for	a	healthy	and	thriving	Colville	Harbour.		
Fernbird/Mātātā	 seen	 and	 heard	 in	 Ūmangawhā	
Estuary		
This	sparrow	sized,	well	camouflaged	bird	is	found	in	the	dense	growth	of	New	
Zealand	wetlands.	Fernbirds	are	poor	fliers.		They	typically	scramble	through	
dense	vegetation,	occasionally	flying	short	distances	with	their	tail	hanging	
down.	They	can	be	difficult	to	see.		Fernbird	populations	are	declining,	mostly	
due	to	loss	of	habitat	and	predation	by	introduced	mammals.	There	are	
fernbirds	in	Colville	Bay	and	Colville	Harbour	Care	predator	control	helps	

“The	communities	of	Colville	working	together	to	
create	a	healthy	harbour	now	and	into	the	
future”.	
	

COLVILLE	BAY	LANDOWNERS	WORKSHOP	
Fencing	and	Planting	Wetlands	and	waterways	on	your	farm	/land	

	Tree	planting	for	soil	conservation	and	water	quality	
Be	part	of	the	conversation	-	share	your	fears	and	ideas.	

2-5pm	Wednesday	21	March,	Colville	Hall	(Everyone	welcome)	
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COLVILLE SOCIAL SERVICE COLLECTIVE SUPPORTING THE FAR NORTHERN

COROMANDEL COMMUNITIES

CSSC YOUTH GROUP Term 1 2018
This term we will be sailing with the Colville Youth Sailing Acadamy
on MONDAYS - every second week due to tides :

When : MONDAYS : Feb 12, 26, March 12, 26, April 9. 3 - 5pm
Where: Outautu beach. Youth Group will provide transport to Otautu.

Pick up: Pick your child up from Otautu Beach at 5.00pm
Any enquiries ph.Elizabeth Mitchell cssc Youth Group coordinator:

121 1133 482 youthgroup@colville.org.nz

No childrens FUN DAY at the Mahamudra Centre this year . Instead this will be held at
Karuna Falls . See below : -

Volunteers needed to supervise river swimming on the day if any adults are
available, please email Jo Pearsall - jopearsall@gmail.com

If anyone enjoys baking, we are selling cakes for the Colville Project . . . . .
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COLVILLE SOCIAL SERVICE COLLECTIVE SUPPORTING THE FAR

NORTHERN COROMANDEL COMMUNITIES

Upcoming Training Opportunities
HEALTH AND SAFETY TOOLBOX WORKSHOPS
Workshop details:
Community Waikato is hosting a brand new series of free H&S workshops throughout the
Waikato region. Spaces are limited. As a community organisation or marae, you’re invited
to come and find out about:

• H&S responsibilities and how to manage the risks and harm you're facing
• The practical steps, training and instruction needed

• The impact of key changes resulting from the new 2015 Act
• How to create a comprehensive Health & Safety Plan with H&S policies &
procedures tailored and appropriate to your specific needs

Workshop Cost: FREE
Coromandel
To register give Community Waikato a call (07) 838 1583 or register on their webpage

https://www.communitywaikato.org.nz/training/healthandsafetytoolbox.html

How to Promote Your Creative Work
Creative Waikato have kindly offered to our community to hold a workshop for artists. I have
asked a few artists what would be the top pick from the 8 workshop options to have in Colville.
The most popular response was for the workshop on promotion.
Please give me a call or let someone at CSSC know if you’re interested. If we get enough interest
Paul Bradley from Creative Waikato will come up to Colville to support our local artists.
Contact me: 021 110 7799, cdw1@colville.org.nz, pop into CSSC on Tues or Weds

CSSC Caravan - Available for hire
If you would like a quiet private space to get some work done the caravan at CSSC can be
hired. The caravan has access to

• Video confrencing
• Internet
• Power

Please get in touch if you would like to book the caravan. CSSC: 07 866 6920.
Colville And Beyond
Currently both Colville And Beyond and Colville And Beyond Trails are planning for the 2018.
Please get in touch with any feedback - it would be fantastic to hear from you.
Email: colvilleandbeyond@gmail.co.nz, or talk to Anna at CSSC and she can pass on to the Colville
And Beyond team.

Become	a	JP	in	the	Northern	Coromandel	Peninsula! 

Having	a	few	more	JP’s	in	the	Northern	Coromandel	peninsula	would	be	great.	If	you	are	interested	in	becoming	
a	JP	CSSC	can	organise	vouching	for	you	to	become	a	JP.	Ally	Davey	(JP),	has	given	a	great	run-down	of	the	
process	about	what	is	involved	to	be	a	JP. 

Come	have	a	chat	if	your	interested/	have	any	questions.	Anna		07	866	6920. 
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Waitangi Day Commemoration 2018
Colville Social Services Collective (CSSC) in association with The Ministry of Heritage
and Culture (Manatu Taonga) and supported by Whitianga Countdown hosted the
annual Waitangi Day Commemoration again this year,Te Umangawha O Nga Waka
(Colville) as this years theme.

Due to unseasonal sub tropical cyclones the event was postponed and eventually
held on Saturday 17th February at Otautu Bay in fantastic weather conditions which
saw around 50 people attend, to try 'Waka ama' for the first time and share in a bbq
and refreshments.
Following the Whakatau lead by Jamie Ryan, Te Puru Waka Ama Club members then
provided specialist instruction for the use of the double hulled waka, hoia and safety
equipment.
Participants were thrilled with this opportunity to learn basic skills of navigating a waka
and were also privileged to have local history and traditional knowledge shared by
Jamie Ryan while aboard the waka, thank you to these Tohunga for sharing their
Matauranga.
There was much excitement and enthusiasm to hold a similar event again in Colville
and the significance of the Waitangi Day Commemoration was discussed after the days
activity during the bbq which was concluded with a Waiata.
Many thanks to the CSSC Trustees who volunteered their time on the day and thanks
again to the local community, holiday makers and international travellers who made it a
successful event.

Incredible Years Parenting Programme 2018
The Incredible Years® is a highly successful parent programme provided to families around New
Zealand. This programme involves parents attending fun interactive weekly group sessions. We know
parenting can be challenging at times and some support can make a big difference! The sessions are
run over 1-2 school terms and involve plenty of time to discuss and practice new ways to manage
children’s challenging behaviour, get ideas for growing positive social skills in children, and find ways
to enhance relationships in families.
For more information about the programme, visit www.incredibleyears.com or Ministry of Education –
Special Education and in our Waikato/ Upper Coromandel Peninsula contact Coromandel
Independent Living Trust (CILT) on 07 866 8358 or www.cilt.org.nz.
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2299	Colville	Rd,	RD	4,	Coromandel	3584	
Phone	07	8666618.		Fax	07	8666619	

Mon	Tues	&	Thurs	9.00am	–	5.00pm	/	Wed	10.00am	-	5pm	Fri	9.00	am	–	4.00	pm	
7th		March		10.00am	-	1pm		-		Dr	Clinic	at	Port	Charles	

For	after	hours	service	phone	the	clinic	number	07	866-6618.	
The	On	call	person	will	be	paged	by	the	after	hours	service.	

If	it’s	an	emergency,	dial	111	
																																		There	is	no	answerphone	service	during	the	hours	we	are	open,	

please	listen	to	the	message	carefully.	
Our	txt	number	for	the	clinic	is	4335	

	
Hi	folks	
	
Well	the	heat	and	humidity	have	been	tiresome	of	late,	funny	as	it	won’t	be	long	before	
we	will	be	wishing	for	summer	again.	
	
Following	up	on	last	month’s	White	tail	spider	information	we	have	a	handout	
developed	by	our	last	Intern,	Cherry	so	do	ask	for	this	if	you	want	to	know	a	bit	more	
about	these	creatures.	
	
We	have	been	very	busy	over	the	summer	and	that	peak	summer	‘busyness’	seems	to	
have	continued.	We	have	a	new	Trainee	Intern,	Tom	Southwell	here	for	six	weeks.	We	
also	welcome	our	first	fourth	year	student,	Lauren	Holmes,	who	is	here	for	two	weeks.	
We	will	continue	to	offer	these	placements	over	the	year	in	our	commitment	to	training	
the	medics	of	tomorrow.	Our	learning	environment	is	pretty	unique	for	students	from	
all	disciplines	and	when	the	time	is	right,	we	hope	to	attract	other	students	as	well.		
	
Sometimes	finding	somewhere	for	our	students	to	stay	is	a	bit	tricky	and	we	are	always	
looking	for	options		-	one	example	we	were	wondering	about	was	a	‘billet’	option	for	our	
fourth	year	students.	If	you	have	any	ideas	that	we	could	explore,	do	give	Jo	at	the	Clinic	
a	call.		
		
Recently	someone	donated	several	packets	of	hearing	aid	batteries.	They	are	Rayovac	
Extra	Advanced	13	batteries.	If	you	would	like	some,	please	contact	the	reception	staff.	
	
Coming	up	on	5th	April	in	Coromandel	is	a	‘free	driver	refresher’	course	for	the	65+	
being	promoted	by	TCDC	in	partnership	with	Age	Concern.	This	is	seen	as	being	a	
confidence	builder,	with	options	for	more	coaching	if	required.	Please	talk	to	the	
practice	team	if	this	is	something	you	think	would	benefit	or		-	perhaps	you	are		a	
relative	of	someone	who	could	benefit	from	this.	
	
Till	next	time,	The	team	at	Colville	Community	Health	Centre	

OPP SHOP NEWS
Thankyou for all your donations. In case you did not realise it is becoming more difficult to pass
on B-grade stuff, the 'old stuff" gets disposed of at cost. So please, CSSC only welcomes good
quality CLEAN goods. Thankyou again. We are probably the cheapest opp shop on the peninsular!
AND we have two dedicated, enthusiastic and caring volunteers, who are not rubbish handlers.
Please respect their time.
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Like us on facebook

www.relaxcoro.co.nz

Certified	Massage	Therapist

Relaxation	Massage

Jan is working from the tranquil surrounds 
of the Tangiaro Kiwi Retreat, Port Charles

By	appointment	
Email:	info@relaxcoro.co.nz	
Ph	021	268	6198

UNDER NEW MANAGEMENT!!! 
Welcoming Peter & Jeanette 

 

 Meals   *   Gourmet Burgers   *   Pizza   *   Coffee   *   Muffins 
Craft Beer 

 

Café & Bar Opening hours:   
Monday - Closed 

Tuesday to Saturday 
Lunch 10am - 3pm         Dinner 5pm - 9pm 

(Bookings advised for Dinner) 
Sunday:  10am - 5pm 

 
 

  1299 Port Charles Road,                 Phone: 07 866 6614   
  Port Charles Coromandel             www.kiwiretreat.co.nz 
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a	call.		
		
Recently	someone	donated	several	packets	of	hearing	aid	batteries.	They	are	Rayovac	
Extra	Advanced	13	batteries.	If	you	would	like	some,	please	contact	the	reception	staff.	
	
Coming	up	on	5th	April	in	Coromandel	is	a	‘free	driver	refresher’	course	for	the	65+	
being	promoted	by	TCDC	in	partnership	with	Age	Concern.	This	is	seen	as	being	a	
confidence	builder,	with	options	for	more	coaching	if	required.	Please	talk	to	the	
practice	team	if	this	is	something	you	think	would	benefit	or		-	perhaps	you	are		a	
relative	of	someone	who	could	benefit	from	this.	
	
Till	next	time,	The	team	at	Colville	Community	Health	Centre	
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Suicide	Crisis	Helpline:		0508	828	865	(0508	TAUTOKO)	Lifeline:	0800	543	354	
Depression	Helpline:	0800	111	757	free	text	4202	
Outline:	0800	688	5463							Youthline:	0800	376	633	

Colville Bay Pre-School

A L C O H O L I C D R U G H E L P L I N E
FREE and CONFIDENTIAL 9am to 10pm everyday 0800 787 797

Open friendly meeting. Anonymity assured. Please phone 021 314 467

Colville Bay Pre-School Term 1, ends on Friday 13th April.

TERM 2 STARTS on TUESDAY 1st MAY
We are open on Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday and Fridays

from 9.00 to 3.00
New enrolments welcome!

20 free hours ECE and WINZ subsidies available.
Phone 07 8668 319 or email colvillebay.elc@xtra.co.nz

Bryan: 021 799 056 Joanna: 021 739 398

wwww.gardentools.nz LIFETIME GUARANTEES

Colville Renaissance
I came up to Colville to pay respects to Alan MacDonald and although it was a
sad day it was also a great chance to catch up with so many old friends and
with the community. Recently I returned to meet with the CSSC Team to learn
about the Colville Project which I am keen to support. I heard about the
Harbour Care work and I was also excited to see one of our lovely young
people is now teaching at Colville School. The feeling I have is of a community
working hard to develop and make it possible for people to have homes and
employment in the local area. A health and education hub could be a huge
asset in strengthening Colville. Now that I am back in Hauraki it's great to see
the Moehau region going strong and also all of us who are connected to this
beautiful place can help the dream become real.
Ngā mihinui ki a koutou Catherine Delahunty
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Fax 07 866 6849
Phone 07 866 6805

Coro dump &
GOLDMINE SHOP

hours:
Mon, Wed, Fri, Closed

Tues & Thurs: 11am - 4.30
Sat & Sun: 11am - 5.30
Public hols: 11am - 5.30

Go and have a browse: recycling / upcycling can be
FUN and satisfying ! You never know what you will
find. . . . . .
Lift that weight off your shoulders free yourself from
unecessary items. LET GO!

525 Hauraki Rd, Coromandel.
07 866 7616

2314 Colville Road RD 4, Coromandel colvillestore@colville.org.nz

Northern Coromandel
rubbish days for

MARCH

COLVILLE STORE HOURS: 8.30 - 5pm. Sat - Thurs. Fridays - 6pm
Vegan cheese now in store - come see - So much more - We at our
store love our stock, but need a change and a new range - come one,
come all,BUY,BUY, clear the scene - So we can clean and replace the
stuff with more than enough. See you soon.

Easter hours -
Thursday March 29th 8.30am - 6pm Good Friday March 30th 8.30 - 7pm

Saturday 31st March 8.30 - 7pm Sunday April 1st 8.30 - 6pm Monday April 2nd

Tues 6th March

Tues 13th March

Tues 20th March

Tues 27th March

Please put your kerbside collections out by 9am.
We only collect glass left in official Council crates.
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Greetings from all of us at the Colville Community Health Trust (CCHT), 
First off, thank you to Trust Waikato for their generous donation towards our operating costs for the                  

coming year. They, along with other funders have kept us running for many years. 
 
Here is the MISSION STATEMENT from our TRUST DEED, to help you understand what we are about                 
and why we are so involved in THE COLVILLE PROJECT. 
“To provide health and wellness focused services and facilities, which meet the needs of Colville;               
that are holistic, accessible, people friendly, sustainable and progressive.” 
A big thank you to 2 of our trustees, Dr Kate Armstrong and our chairperson Michael James for the                   
many volunteered hours they have and are continuing to put in so that we can have a purpose built                   
Community Facilities Centre in Colville. This is an enormous job. Thank you too to members of CSSC                 
with whom we are collaborating, all helping to make this worthwhile project happen. THE COLVILLE               
PROJECT! 
CCHT has been fundraising for years towards the BUILDING itself. Now, we have an enormous focus                
on acquiring the funds FOR THE LAND. If you would like to make a donation, be it big or small, it will                      
all help. You can internet bank to Kiwibank Account 38 9007 0484491-06 The Colville Project; or drop                 
into to see us at our small office in the Medical Centre building, 2299 Colville Road. THANK YOU. 
 
Congratulations to Toni Cowern from Gt Barrier Island. She won our latest raffle! Thank you to Nici                 
Greulich and Barbel Schulze (the artists) for the large wall hanging. To Tellic Evans for the honey and                  
Kay Ogilvie for 2 pieces of her pottery...all donated items. What a great prize! 
Have a good month. Enjoy the Colville Arts Festival! 
 
 

 

D & K
HOME IMPROVEMENT

HANDYMAN
Ph. David 866 7788

email: davidkim@colville.org.nz

" Clay Time"
Anybody interested in clay work?

We meet at the Colville Cafe first Tuesday every month,
6th March at 12 noon

Cheers, Tewhanoa.

So what's up now at the 
Colville Cafe?  

Community 
time!
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into to see us at our small office in the Medical Centre building, 2299 Colville Road. THANK YOU. 
 
Congratulations to Toni Cowern from Gt Barrier Island. She won our latest raffle! Thank you to Nici                 
Greulich and Barbel Schulze (the artists) for the large wall hanging. To Tellic Evans for the honey and                  
Kay Ogilvie for 2 pieces of her pottery...all donated items. What a great prize! 
Have a good month. Enjoy the Colville Arts Festival! 
 
 

 

HOME GROWN
COMMUNITY MARKET
CO
ROMANDEL

OPEN 8.30 - 1PM EVERY FRIDAY
Beside the BNZ Bank

For stall info contact Michelle 022 653 0690

Herbal remedies

Fresh Produce Art and Crafts
Seedlings

Homebaking
Handmade Gifts
Cakes and Slices Free Range Eggs

Chutney and Pickles Fresh Bread
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MEG NEWS
Changing	landscapes	
	
It	is	not	only	animal	pests	that	threaten	our	biodiversity.	
Invasive	Weeds	not	only	visibly	change	our	iconic	landscapes	they	also	exclude	many	of	our	native	
species	from	the	areas	of	infestation.	For	example	thick	swathes	of	montbretia	and	kahili	ginger	
restrict	and	exclude	feeding	or	nesting	of	ground	dwelling	native	species	thus	creating	a	loss	of	
habitat.	Those	with	wind	borne	seeds	include	wilding	pines,	moth	plant	and	pampas.	These	spread	
readily	throughout	the	area.	Bird	spread	seed	of	climbing	asparagus,	cotoneaster,	ginger,	woollie	
nightshade		and	honeysuckle	mean	these	species	can	be	spread	some	kilometers	from	the	source	
plants	making	it	a	huge	challenge	to	control.		
	
Do	you	know	your	toetoe	from	your	pampas?		
Pampas	is	a	very	invasive	grass.	Its	leaves	are	razor-sharp	hence	its	common	name,	‘cutty	grass’.	It	is	a	
serious	threat	to	some	natural	areas	like	sand	dunes,	stream	banks	and	coastal	cliffs	where	it	can	
completely	replace	native	vegetation.	It	is	a	particular	problem	on	roadsides	(reducing	visibility),	
along	railways,	in	quarries	and	in	newly	planted	forests.	Pampas	can	be	a	fire	risk	due	to	the	large	
amount	of	dry	matter	it	produces.	It	also	harbours	pests	such	as	rats,	mice,	rabbits	and	possums.	
	
Native	Toetoe	have	drooping	flower	heads	which	are	creamy	yellow.	They	have	a	white	waxy	covering	
on	the	leaf	base	and	livestock		are	unlikely	to	eat	it.	Toetoe	does	not	snap	readily	and	dead	leaves	
droop	but	don’t	form	a	spiral.	
	
Pampas	have	upright	flowering	stems,	white,	pink	or	purple	in	color.	The	leaves	tear	easily	and	are	
attractive	to	livestock.	Pampas	snaps	readily	when	given	a	sharp	tug	and	dead	leaf	bases	form	spirals	
which	look	like	wood	shavings.		
	

	
	
What	can	you	do?	
	
Pampas	are	flowering	now,	the	best	way	to	help	limit	the	locations	that	have	pampas	is	to	break	the	
stem	and	collect	the	seed	heads.	Pampas	are	prolific	seeders	and	seeds	are	widely	dispersed	so	ensure	
you	dispose	of	the	seed	heads	wisely.		
	
For	more	information	or	if	you	would	like	some	help	with	weed	identification	contact	
info@meg.org.nz		

NATIVE TOETOE PAMPAS
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BACK ROOM GALLERY
Artist Co-op Open Daily 10am - 4:00pm

2314b Colville Road. Colville.
Special Young Artist Exhibition

Many of the children in our area are talented
and serious artists. As part of the Colville

Easter festival, we plan to feature the artwork of Colville area youth to
recognise their efforts and encourage pursuing a passion creating art. Anyone
who would like to submit work to be shown at the gallery during the festival
should contact Steve Carson at 021 711 489 or stevecarson29@gmail.com

We	are	grateful	to	Ven.	Yönten	for	her	time	here	this	summer.	She	won’t	be	returning	

until	late	2019	so	we’ll	be	missing	her	very	much!	

	
March	programmes	with	Sarah	Brooks	
9-11	Mindful	Photography	–	it	was	a	wonderful	and	enriching	programme	last	Spring,	so	

we’re	running	it	again.	Aimed	at	beginners	wanting	to	learn	how	to	use	their	camera	and	

better	composition,	but	even	a	professional	took	the	last	course	and	left	happy.	

23-25	Meditation	for	a	Calm	and	Happy	Mind	–	a	beginner’s	course	with	instruction,	
meditation	practice,	and	discussion	

	
Save	the	dates:	15-24	June	Venerable	Robina	Courtin	returns!	(Details	are	on	our	
website.)	

	

Venerable	Nangsel	(Bernice)	will	be	taking	a	year-long	sabbatical	starting	1	April,	so	we	

hope	you’ll	take	time	this	month	to	stop	by	and	thank	her	for	her	many	years	of	leading	

Mahamudra	Centre	and	being	a	valued	part	of	the	Colville	community.	Also	watch	for	

the	announcement	of	a	more	formal	gathering	to	say	thank	you	sometime	in	March.	

	

We	encourage	members	of	the	local	community	to	come	to	our	courses	and	retreats,	so	

offer	them	to	you	on	a	donation	basis	to	make	them	accessible	to	all.		

Pre-registration	is	still	essential	–	contact	us	at		

retreat@mahamudra.org.nz	or	866	6851	

2183	Colville	Road																	www.mahamudra.org.nz	



If you would like a listing on the Panui events calendar, email the Panui Editor:
panui@colville.org.nz

Regular Events:
Tuesdays 10-12 Yoga at the Colville Hall
First Tuesday every month midday Clay time at the Colville cafe
Every 2nd Wed Senior net at CSSC
Every 3rd Sat of every month Working Bee and BBQ Colville Harbour Care nursery
March Events
Fri March 2nd 10:00am – 1:00pm H&S Toolbox workshop St John, Tiki Road, Coromandel
Sat March 3th Colville Music Club Fundraiser . 6pm.
Sun March 4th Childrens Day at Karuna Falls.
Sun March 4th World peace chanting 10 am at Moon . Coromandel.
Mon March 5th Saltwater Paspalum workshop 5pm Colville foreshore
Tues March 6th at midday Clay Time at the Colville Cafe
Wed March 7th Senior net at CSSC
Weekend 9 - 11 Mindfull photography With Sarah Brooks. At the Mahamudra Centre.
Mon March 12th Youth Group Sailing. Otautu Bay 3-5
Wed March 21st Colville Bay Landowners Workshop. 2 - 5pm Colville Hall.
Wed March 21st Senior net at CSSC
Mon March 26th Youth Group Sailing. Otautu Bay 3-5

Weekend 23 - 25 MarchMeditation for a calm and happy mind. With Sarah Brooks.Mahamudra
Friday 30th March - Monday 2nd of April Arts Festival
April Events

Wed 4th Senior net at CSSC
Thursday 5th Free driver refresher course for senior citizens. Coromandel.
Mon 9th Youth Group Sailing. Otautu Bay 3-5
Friday 13th Colville Preschool term finishes.
Wed 18th Senior net at CSSC

EVENTS CALENDAR
Whats on inMARCH guide

Educating the
mind,

without educating
the heart,

is no education at
all .

Aristotle.


